
SUSQUEHANNA CHAPTER, MOAA 
General Membership Meeting 

24 Mar 21 
 

Call to Order: Cathy Hampton called the meeting to order at 7 PM.  Attendees: Speaker Mary Jane 

Jerrigan, Cathy Hampton, Mort Brisker, Ted Newing, Frank King, Rachel Weaver (speaker's daughter), 

Gayle Ruffenach, Joanna Reagan, Robert Brown, Aaron Lilley, Jim Wasson, Therese Kreutzberg, Mike 

Early 

Pledge of Allegiance: Cathy Hampton 

Moment of Silence and Invocation: Cathy Hampton 

President’s Remarks: (Cathy Hampton) Members were asked to consider participating in the work 

groups to develop the plans to complete the Chapter Initiatives for 2021. 

Program Summary: Frank King introduced Mary Jane Jernigan, the Civilian Aide to the Secretary of 

the Army for Maryland.  Ms. Jernigan explained the background for the CASA, qualifications, and the 

duties.  Ms Jernigan spoke about the role of the MD National Guard in support of activities in 

Washington D.C. after 6 January 2021.  This was in response to a member's request prior to the meeting.  

Ms. Jernigan then took questions from the attendees.  At the conclusion, Ms. Jernigan was presented a 

Certificate of Appreciation and a donation will be made in her name to the MOAA Scholarship Fund. 

Closing Remarks:  Cathy Hampton thanked Ms Jernigan and made the presentation as stated above. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8 PM 

Michael Early, Secretary 


